
 

 

 

 

 Corporate NO:  R159 

 Report COUNCIL DATE:  July 24, 2006 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REGULAR COUNCIL 

TO: Mayor & Council DATE: July 18, 2006 

FROM: General Manager, Engineering FILE: 4802-002/11 

SUBJECT: Contract Award M.S. 4806-002-11, Delta Aggregates Ltd. 

 

 

RECOMMENDATIONS 

 

 The Engineering Department recommends that Council: 

 

1. Award Contract M.S. 4806-002-11 to the low bidder, Delta Aggregates Ltd. in the 

amount of $767,482.27, including GST. 

 

2. Set the expenditure authorization for Contract M.S. 4806-002-11 in the amount of 

$850,000.00. 

 

SCOPE OF WORK 

 

Contract M.S. 4806-001-11 involves various instream works that involve the construction 

of a diversion channel from Sam Hill Creek to divert high flows from the creek to 

improve the conveyance for the existing creek.  The contract also involves erosion 

protection of the banks for Cub Creek to protect private properties.  The contract will also 

include the cleaning of three existing sediment traps located at the Upper Serpentine 

River, Surrey Lake, and the Davidson Pond. 

 

TENDER RESULTS 

 

Tenders for the above contract were received on July 18, 2006, with the results as 

follows: 

 

Contractor Tender Amount 

with GST 

Corrected 

Amount 

 

1.  Delta Aggregates Ltd. $767,482.27 N/A 

2.  Double M Excavating Ltd. $923,149.17 $880,261.57 

3.  Mission Contractors Ltd. $1,168,326.45 $1,038,531.57 
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 The Engineer’s pre-tender estimate was $700,000.00 including GST. 

 

EVALUATION 

 

Our Consultant reviewed the tenders for accuracy and completeness.  There were minor 

arithmetic errors; however, they did not alter the tender results.  All submissions included 

the required 10% bid bond and were signed and sealed on the Tender Form and Summary 

Sheet of the Schedule of Quantities and Prices. 

 

The low bidder, Delta Aggregates Ltd., has provided a Consent of Surety for a 

Performance Bond and Labour & Materials Bond, and agreed to complete the work 

within  60 working days as stipulated in the contract.  Delta Aggregates Ltd.’s past 

performance with the City has been satisfactory, and they have no outstanding legal 

claims against the City.  We, therefore, are recommending that Delta Aggregates Ltd. be 

awarded the work. 

 

FUNDING 

 

Funding is available with the approved drainage budget. 

 

 

 

    Paul Ham, P.Eng. 

  General Manager, Engineering 

 

HL/rdd 

 

c.c. - Josh Hughes, Finance, Technology & HR Department 

 - Drainage & Environmental Manager, Engineering Department 

 - Harry Long, Engineering Department 

 - Kelly Drozda, Engineering Department 
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